
Agenda: May Eastern Elementary School PTO Meeting

Tuesday, May 11th, 2021 at 6:30pm


Board Members Present: Laura Ashton, Lydia Potthoff, Kristin Harnish, John Bails, Kylie Croon


Staff Members Present: Biz Ruskowski, Hannah Hites, Heather Asiala, Jill Jenkins, Kathy 
Radakovich, Carrie Bui, Sherri Hilden, Kathy Ferguson, Sarah Marek, Tom Cooper, Kristen 
Abner, Karra McConnell, Lindsay Annelin


Start Time: 631pm


April Minutes Approval: Lydia Potthoff, Biz Ruskowski


President’s Report

	 Thank you to all the families, supporters, and staff! We couldn’t be the PTO we are 	 	
without our community! 


· Staff Appreciation Week

	 - Successful! SPA-tacular theme, zen room, gifts, lunch from GT Salad Co, and 	 	
	 snacks provided to all staff members. 

	 - Thank you parents/adults for supporting the flowers and staff notes


· End of Year Planning

o Parties/Celebrations 

o Retirement

	 - Kathy Radakovich retiring this year. We wish you the most wonderful 
retirement! 

o Talent Show


· Closet Clean Out / Twice Trendy Tots

	 o Raised: $2860

	 o Inclusive to all families; huge turnout from many. Consider doing again in the 
Fall. 


· Spirit Wear’s goal is not to make profit. Keep it affordable for all. We can look into 
using it as a fundraiser for next year if needed. 


Treasurer’s Report Break Down


	 Total on Hand: $22,969.92


	 Spending:

	 	 Enrichment $184.97

	 	 Hospitality $283.63

	 	 Spirit Wear $4823.53

	 	 Staff Appreciation $120.67

	 	 Staff Start Up $902.00


	 Last Month Spending: Staff Appreciation Week $

	 	 

	 Fundraising: $0.14 interest 




	 Summer 2021 To Do: Research interest rates at other local banks to check interest 
rates for Checking/Savings. 


Principal’s Report

	 End of Year celebrations will look different - we won’t be able to include parents/guests. 
It’ll be really fun, especially for 5th graders. 5th Grade will still have a clap out, will look 
different. 

	 Thank you for supporting the Covid plan this year. 

	 Summer adventure camp will be at Eastern this year. Check online for details. 
Playground is not open to public until ~5pm. 


Committee Reports

· Star Writers

	 - Sarah Gano did a great job! Book is off to print and will be home in a few 
weeks.

· Talent Show

	 - Mandy LaBarre and Laura Ashton - looking for volunteers to help! Will be 	 	
	 virtual this year

· 2021-2022 Year

	 Board Nominations by Carrie Bui, Second Biz Ruskowski

	 - President Laura Ashton

	 - VP John Bails

	 - Treasurer Kristin Harnish

	 - Secretary Lydia Potthoff / Kylie Croon

	 

	 Looking for volunteers for next year! We will have at least one summer meeting 	 	
	 and would love parent/teacher attendance. 


Adjournment at 716pm; Motion Biz Ruskowski and John Bails


Next Meeting is: NEXT SCHOOL YEAR!! Hopefully back in person! Have a fantastic summer 
and be safe & healthy!


